
   
 

   
 

 

BY EMAIL 

February 29, 2024 

Ms. Nancy Marconi  
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
Registrar@oeb.ca 

Dear Ms. Marconi: 
 
Re: Ontario Energy Board (OEB) Staff Submission 
 Synergy North Corporation 
 2024 Cost of Service Application 
 OEB File Number: EB-2023-0052 

Synergy North Corporation submitted a revised Settlement Proposal on February 18, 
2024, correcting some errors in the OEB Tariff and Bill Impact Model. This was related 
to the August 1, 2023 Tariff sheet and a rate rider grouping error in the Tariff and Bill 
Impact Model excel files.    

OEB staff has reviewed the amendments made in the revised Settlement Proposal.  
The amendments do not raise any material or substantive issues what would cause 
OEB staff to require an opportunity to respond and, accordingly, OEB staff does not 
require an opportunity to amend the submission it filed on January 15, 2024.  

OEB staff notes that, as a result of this update to the OEB Tariff and Bill Impact Model, 
a typical residential customer with a monthly consumption of 750 kWh would see a total 
bill (including Taxes and Ontario Energy Rebate) decrease of $2.51 (-1.94%) in the 
Kenora rate zone and increase of $2.75 (2.19%) in the Thunder Bay rate zone. 

Yours truly, 

Original Signed By 

 
Amber Goher 
Advisor – Electricity Distribution Rates I 
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Encl. 

cc: All parties in EB-2023-0052 
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